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BRUCE L. MCDERMOTT 
203.772.7787 DIRECT TELEPHONE 
860.240.5723 DIRECT FACSIMILE 
BMCDERMOTT@MURTHALAW.COM 

May 23, 2022 

 
Melanie A. Bachman, Esq. 
Executive Director 
Connecticut Siting Council 
10 Franklin Square 
New Britain, CT  06051 
 

 

Re: Docket No. 508 - The United Illuminating Company Application for a 
Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need for the Milvon to 
West River Railroad Transmission Line 115-kV Rebuild Project  

Dear Ms. Bachman: 

Enclosed for filing with the Connecticut Siting Council (“Council”) is The United 
Illuminating Company’s Objection to the City of Milford’s May 20, 2022 Motion for 
Additional Evidentiary Hearing and Amendment to Procedural Schedule.   

An original and fifteen (15) copies of this filing will be mailed to the Council. 

Should you have any questions regarding this letter, please do not hesitate to 
contact me. 

Very truly yours, 

 
Bruce L. McDermott 

 
Enclosures 
 
cc:   Service List 



 

STATE OF CONNECTICUT 
 

CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL 
 
 

The United Illuminating Company (UI) application for a 
Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public 
Need for the Milvon to West River Railroad 
Transmission Line 115-kV Rebuild Project that consists 
of the relocation and rebuild of its existing 115- kilovolt 
(kV) electric transmission lines from the railroad 
catenary structures to new steel monopole structures 
and related modifications to facilitate interconnection of 
the rebuilt 115-kV electric transmission lines at UI’s 
existing Milvon, Woodmont, Allings Crossing, Elmwest 
and West River substations along approximately 9.5 
miles of the Connecticut Department of 
Transportation’s Metro-North Railroad corridor 
traversing the municipalities of Milford, Orange, West 
Haven and New Haven, Connecticut. 
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May 23, 2022 

 
 

The United Illuminating Company’s Objection to the City of Milford’s Motion for 
Additional Evidentiary Hearing and Amendment to the Procedural Schedule    

 
The United Illuminating Company (“UI” or the “Company”) respectfully objects to 

the motion for additional evidentiary hearing and for an amendment to the procedural 

schedule to allow the submission of additional testimony and interrogatories 

(collectively, the “Motion”), filed by the City of Milford (the “City”) on May 20, 2022.  UI 

objects to the Motion on the grounds that the Motion fails to address the City’s need for 

an additional hearing, is contrary to the Council’s customary procedures and for other 

reasons the Company wishes to raise during the May 24, 2022 evidentiary hearing (the 

“Hearing”).  Without detailing the grounds for its objection in this filing, UI respectfully 

requests the Connecticut Siting Council (the “Council”) reserve time at some point 

during the Hearing to allow the Company to present argument on the reasons why the 

Council should deny the Motion.    
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Respectfully submitted, 
 
 

THE UNITED ILLUMINATING COMPANY 
 

 
By: ___________________________  
Bruce L. McDermott  
Murtha Cullina LLP  
265 Church Street, 9th Floor  
New Haven, CT 06510  
Tel: (203) 772-7787  
E-mail: bmcdermott@murthalaw.com 

 


